Hartford University School

PSO Meeting

March 4, 2010
Attendance:  Paula Storniolo (Parent Co-Chair), Cleandra Coleman (Staff Co-Chair), Maria Dixon (Treasurer), Dan Burzynski (Secretary), Maureen Stone, Cynthia Ellwood, Joyce Peoples, Kathy Ramirez, Kelly Lawrence, Sarah Kelsch, Gary Williams, Lanesha Baldwin-Rojas, Mary Anne Ceraso-Alioto
1. The Treasurer’s report indicated that the balance at the end of the Februar meeting was $7,290.64.  The PSO received $54.44 from Pick N’ Save’s We Care Program, $144.00 for the coffee fundraiser, and a remaining $50.00 for the Haiti Relief Efforts.  The Friends of Hartford also reimbursed the $1,000 that has been borrowed in Fall to put a deposit on the building for the fundraiser.  The PSO paid out $20.00 for babysitting at the February meeting, $85.78 for the Treasure Box in the office, $119.23 to pay for more Hartford Hurrahs, and $252.07 for shipping the Haiti relief efforts.  There was also $4,000 paid to continue the opportunity for Hartford students to go to the Urban Ecology Center.  There were no funding requests considered at the meeting.   The ending balance is $3,915.00.  
2. Under the leadership of Maria Dixon, a team of four 8th graders represented Hartford at the Black Knowledge Bowl sponsored by SDC on February 26th.  Hartford went 6 rounds and placed 3rd.
3. MPS has renewed its commitment to Hartford to be a citywide specialty school.  Hartford received a perfect score on the evaluation scale.  Hartford was been identified as a college preparatory elementary school with a strong commitment to the arts and a social justice component.  Hartford seeks to provide an elite education to every student.  The staff is currently in the midst of using book groups and focus groups to study and discuss the issues of race, diversity and social justice in the school and community. 

4. Mrs. and Mr. LaDuke had their baby, Cooper William LaDuke.   
5. MPS has approved the plan for Hartford to share some bussing (4 routes) with Maryland Avenue, which will save approximately $54,000.   That will allow Ms. Kush’s guidance position to be restored to 80% time.  It is possible that Hartford may sill be able to restore the split grade classroom that was lost in the original budget process.  

6. Dr. Ellwood has been selected (along with a few other principals) to shoot baskets to raise money for the school at halftime of the Bucks game on Friday, March 12th.  She will receive $250 for the school if she can make a layup, $500 if she makes a free throw,, and $100,000 if she can sink a half-court shot.  She also gets to bring a student to cheer her on.  Bango and Ronald McDonald will be at school on the Thursday before for a pep rally. 
7. Those present received a presentation from the representative from LifeTouch Photography.  There has been some dissastifaction with LifeTouch in the past two years.  He provided information about their products.  After he left, there was some discussion of Child Proof, another option.  It was decided to use Child Proof primarily because they offer pictures for sale by the sheet, not just packages.  Ms. Coleman will check three of their references and go with them for Fall pictures of the references are solid.
8. The next meeting will be at 6:00 on Thursday, April 15th.  Snacks will be provided.   

Respectfully submitted,

Dan Burzynski

